
The Wauchula Historic Preservation Board met Monday, August 12, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.  
 
The following members were present: Chair Tanya Royal, Raafat Zakhary, Cynthia Paxton, and Jennifer Clark.  
 
Board Members Dr. Sylvia Collins, Linda Burnett and William Boynton were absent.  
 
Also present were Community Development Coordinator Kyle Long and City Clerk Holly Smith.  
 
Royal called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
  
Certificate of Appropriateness – 103 E. Main Street (Window Signage) 
Long addressed the Board and explained the background on the business and the circumstances with the sign 
installation. Long stated he did measure the sign and it met all the size requirements. Zakhary motioned to ap-
prove the certificate of appropriateness, seconded by Clark. With no further discussion, Royal called for all in fa-
vor, all responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. Motion carried. 
 
Certificate of Appropriateness – 318 W. Main Street (Replacing 8 Windows) 
Long addressed the Board and explained the reason for the window replacement. Clark motioned to approve the 
certificate of appropriateness, seconded by Paxton. With no further discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all re-
sponded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. Motion carried. 
 
Certificate of Appropriateness – 106 E. Main Street (Exterior Signage) 
Long addressed the Board and explained the request. Oren Dowdy presented a visual example of what the signs 
would look like and explained where they were going to be installed. Paxton motioned to approve the certificate 
of appropriateness, seconded by Zakhary. With no further discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all responded 
aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. Motion carried. 
 
Approval of Minutes from the February 25, 2019 Meeting  
Clark motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Paxton. With no discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all 
responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. Minutes were approved.  
  
With there being no further business, Zakhary motioned to adjourn, seconded by Clark.  
With no discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no response. 

Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:22 p.m. 
 
 
        
      Holly Smith, City Clerk 
 


